
 

 

    February 2022 Monthly Report 

 

During the month of February, there were 20 sales of which 11 were arm length sales.   

 

It was a very busy month for exemptions with over 125 phone calls received and over 150 

resident visits to the office related to exemptions alone.  During the month, renewal follow up 

letters were sent and follow up phone calls were made to residents who had not turned in their 

exemption applications or renewals.  The applications and renewals sent in October, 2021 were 

based on our records and due by March 1, 2022.   

 

Number of exemption applications and renewals received in February: 

 

Enhanced Star – 32 of 65 received (New) 

Senior Citizen – 37 of 75 received (Renewals) 

Senior Citizen - 7 of 12 received (New)  

Agricultural – 26 of 88 received (Renewals) 

Agricultural – 7 of 10 received (New) 

Veteran – 7 of 11 received (New) 

Disability – 6 of 7 received (Renewals) 

 

       Total 122 out of 268 received 

 

During February, all the Enhanced Star applications were reviewed and entered into the NYS 

Income Verification Program (IVP) system, if eligible, as this needed to be done by March 14. 

 

All the Senior Citizen Exemptions were reviewed for eligibility with follow up calls planned for 

March and early April to finalize eligibility.  All other exemption applications and renewals had 

preliminary reviews with plans to address eligibility and entry into our Real Property System 

(RPS) in March and April. 
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